
 
MEETING OF CITY COUNCIL 

WESTFIELD, MASSACHUSETTS 
JANUARY 19, 2017 

 
 At 6:30 PM, Mayor Sullivan gave a briefing to the full Council of items on the current 
agenda under Communications from the Mayor.  
  
 The meeting was called to order in the City Council Chamber, Municipal Building, 59 
Court Street, Westfield, MA at 7:00 PM by President Bean. 
 
 The City Clerk called the roll.  Councilors Knapik and Paul were absent. 
 

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States was led by the President.  
 

Upon motion of Councilor O’Connell, it was 
VOTED:  That the record of the meeting of January 5, 2017 be ACCEPTED. 
 

President Bean asked if anyone, other than Channel 15, was taping the meeting.  No one 
was taping the meeting. 
 
 Under “Public Participation” the Councilors were addressed by Joe Giffune, 49 Colony 
Drive, Chair of the Board of Directors of the Friends of the Columbia Greenway Rail Trail.  He 
requested that the Council vote to support the Complete Streets ordinance.  He informed the 
Council that the proposed ordinance would make bicycle and pedestrian travel within the City 
safer.   
 
 Under “Public Participation” the Councilors were addressed by Mr. Brian Hoose, 60 
Arnold Street.  He spoke in support of Councilors Figy and Harris’ motion to examine the real 
estate tax exemption allowed by law for those over 65 years of age with intent of increasing 
that exemption.  He also spoke very highly of Councilor Harris’ support of increasing the 
Veterans’ exemption and expressed his disappointment with a recent “pulse line” article in The 
Westfield News in which the writer accused the Councilor of posturing for votes.  He informed 
the Council that Councilor Harris has never grandstanded and that she is a high-quality 
person and has always been sincere about the issues she supports.   
 
 Under “Public Participation” the Councilors were addressed by Councilor Steve 
Dondley, 10 Kane Brothers Circle.  He informed the Council that due to using Free Cash for 
taxes it has short-changed the School Department budget and that the School Committee is 
now looking for ways to save money by possibly closing Russell Elementary and redistricting 
the schools to keep everyone in Westfield.  He informed the Council that the School 
Department’s shortfall is not from increased salaries.  He submitted a chart showing teachers’ 
salaries and the increase is rather flat.  Councilor Flaherty informed the Council that the reason 
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